

# **Area Forum North**

**Thursday, 2 June 2016**

The Area Forum North will meet at 6.30 pm at

**Shuttington and Alvecote  
Village Hall  
Newton Lane  
Tamworth  
Staffs  
B79 0DT**

**6.00 pm – 6.30 pm**

**Surgery Sessions**

**Meet your local Police, Borough and County Council  
Representatives.**

**Call in if you have any specific concerns you would like to  
discuss with your local Safer Neighbourhoods Policing Team.**

## **6.30pm – Agenda**

- 1 Apologies for absence.**
- 2 Notes of the meeting held on 11 February 2016**

Copy herewith, to be approved as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

3 **Matters Arising**

4 **Safer Neighbourhoods** – Warwickshire Police

Up to half an hour is available for this item. This will include an outline of the purpose and format of the Safer Communities agenda, feedback on actions undertaken since the last meeting and any other updates, details of current community safety issues identified within the Forum area and an opportunity for individual members of the public to raise any further concerns, advice on how these issues will be taken forward, and details of communications/publicity planned on community safety issues.

Community safety concerns can be raised verbally or in writing at the meeting, or submitted in advance to Amanda Tonks on 01827 719221 or via email to [amandatonks@northwarks.gov.uk](mailto:amandatonks@northwarks.gov.uk).

5 **Growth Options for North Warwickshire and a new Local Plan** - Dorothy Barratt, Forward Planning and Economic Strategy Manager (NWBC)

A presentation will be given by Dorothy Barratt to explain the expected and potential growth that is likely to take place within the Borough up to 2031 and beyond. A new Local Plan is being prepared to reflect this growth. An outline of the timetable will also be given. There will also be an opportunity to ask Dorothy any questions.

6 **Representation on Outside Bodies**

7 **“Have Your Say” – Questions and Issues**

An opportunity for issues of local concern to be raised. To ensure that an answer to a question can be given at the meeting, details of it should be submitted to Amanda Tonks or via email to [amandatonks@northwarks.gov.uk](mailto:amandatonks@northwarks.gov.uk).

8 **Any Other Business**

9 **Date and Time of Next Meeting** – 6.30 pm on Thursday, 29 September 2016.

**Notes of the Area Forum North Meeting held at  
Birchwood Primary School  
on Thursday, 11 February 2016**

**Present:**

Councillor Hanratty in the Chair, Councillors Davey, Smitten and A Wright, County Councillor Parsons

**In Attendance:**

Amanda Tonks - North Warwickshire Borough Council, PC Kim Stafford, PCSO Simeon Hodson – Warwickshire Police, Anne Wilde – Austrey Parish Council, Geoff Taylor – Baddesley Parish Council, Bill Whitmore and John Winter – Dordon Parish Council, Ian Bates and D Cox - Grendon Parish Council, David Waithman – Newton Regis, Seckington and No Mans Heath Parish Council, Dave Butcher and Eleanor Pugh – Polesworth Parish Council, Steve Exley – Polesworth Resident, J Webb – Birchmoor Neighbourhood Watch.

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Humphreys and Morson.

**1 Matters Arising from the Notes of the Meeting held on 19 November 2015**

In relation to rubbish dumping at the end of Alvecote Meadow bordering the Travellers' Site the following update was given on behalf of Warwickshire County Council. "The land is not WCC land, however, the rubbish was cleared by the Team. The Alvecote Site residents then cleared up the land themselves after more rubbish was dumped. The Gypsy/Traveller Team have spoken to and sent formal letters about rubbish dumping to Alvecote Site residents. Currently the land is clear of rubbish."

**2 Safer Neighbourhoods**

As part of the Safer Neighbourhoods update the following three priorities were agreed:

- Parking Issues – Long Street to Dordon Road, Dordon;
- HGV's and Speeding – Birchmoor; and
- Burglaries – St Nicholas Estate, Baddesley Ensor.

**3 Future Meeting Dates**

Thursday, 2 June 2016 – Venue to be confirmed.

Area Forum North - 2 June 2016

Representation on Outside Bodies

**Recommendation**

**That the Forum make recommendations for appointments to the outside bodies listed in the report.**

**1 Introduction**

1.1 The Borough Council has requested that Area Forums be consulted for recommendations for appointments to the outside bodies 'local' to the area covered by this Area Forum.

1.2 The Area Forum is invited to recommend to the Borough Council the appointment of representatives to the following outside body:-

**JLR Baddesley Liaison Group**

1.3 The memberships previously comprised:-

**JLR Baddesley Liaison Group – Councillors Sweet and A Wright**

1.4 The appointments are made for a period of one year expiring in May 2017.

The Contact Officer for this report is Amanda Tonks (719221).